

14 June 2019

Excellency,

On 7 June 2019, I transmitted the letter from the Co-Chairs of the Intergovernmental Negotiations (IGN) on the question of the equitable representation on and the increase in the membership of the Security Council and other matters related to the Security Council, H.E. Mr. Christian Braun, Permanent Representative of Luxembourg, and H.E. Mrs. Lana Zaki Nusseibeh, Permanent Representative of United Arab Emirates, to which they attached the final version of the document entitled "Revised elements of commonality and issues for further consideration on the question of equitable representation on and increase in the membership of the Security Council and related matters".

Following conversations with Member States and groups of States, I intend to present a draft roll-over decision for adoption at the plenary meeting of the General Assembly on the afternoon of Tuesday, 25 June 2019, at the General Assembly Hall, under agenda item Question of the equitable representation on and the increase in the membership of the Security Council and other matters related to the Security Council.

The draft roll-over decision will be circulated in due course for consideration by Member States.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration,



All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York